
In School: 

We have reached the end of another busy half term and I can’t 

believe that the Easter holidays are here already! 

Staffing Updates 

Sadly, today is the last day in school for Mr Dawes. In assem-

bly this morning he shared some of his favourite memories with 

us all, which included lots of pictures of school events and 

many residentials over the years! Mr Dawes is very highly 

thought of by pupils, parents, and staff and has always worked 

hard to achieve the best possible outcomes for the pupils in his 

care. He will be missed by our whole school community, but he 

has promised to come back and visit us. He leaves with our 

very best wishes and we hope this is just ‘au revoir’ rather than 

good bye. 

It has been very busy in school over the last two weeks, as we 

have been through a very rigorous interview process to recruit 

a new Deputy Headteacher. After attracting a high number of 

strong applicants, I am very pleased to announce that Mrs Jen-

ny Bates has been appointed and will start her new role in Sep-

tember. Mrs Bates has asked me to share the following mes-

sage with you all: 

‘I am very excited to be joining Cleobury Mortimer Primary 

School as the deputy head. I am currently assistant head at 

a school in Wolverhampton, but live locally with my husband, 

daughter and 2 dogs!  Cleobury Primary has a wonderful repu-

tation as a warm, friendly and inclusive school and I look for-

ward to getting to know you all during my visits in the Summer 

Term and when I take up my post in September’.  

Giant Easter Egg Raffle 

We also held the raffle in this morning’s assembly for the giant 

Easter Egg. The children (and some staff!) all had their fingers 

crossed as we drew out the winning ticket which belonged to 

Amelia and Ary. I would like to take this opportunity to say a big 

‘thank you’ to Mrs Murrell for donating the egg for the raffle. All 

proceeds have gone to the FRIENDS and will be used to sup-

port school activities. 

Dogs on School Site 

Finally, just a reminder that no dogs should be brought onto 

school premises—even if they are being carried. This is be-

cause we have a child with an allergy to dogs. We need to do 

our best to ensure that we limit the possibility of contact for this 

pupil, as far as possible. Thank you in advance for your co-

operation. 

Enjoy the Easter break and I hope you enjoy the family time. 

Mrs Desborough 
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Dates for your Diary:  

STARS OF THE WEEK 

(Friday 8th March) 

Ducklings: Sofia 
Fox: Marysia and Daniel 

Badger: Alfie W and Olivia 

Cubs: Harper and Nina 

Hedgehog: James and Jacob C 
Rabbit: Ayla and Evie T 

Hare: Olivia and Arthur 

Kestrel: All of Kestrel Class 

Mole: Orla and Tristan 

Owl: Ted 

22.3.24        Family Easter Bingo (Sports and Social Club) 

                        Please note that this event is ticket only. 

EASTER:  

Monday 25th March—Monday 8th April 

8th April – Composting assembly 

9th April – Kidderminster Harriers 10am-12noon 

10th April – Y3 & Y4 swimming 

10th April – Rugby Star Scheme 

16th April – Kidderminster Harriers 10am-12noon 

17th April – Bag2School 

17th April – Y3 & Y4 swimming 

17th April – Rugby Star Scheme 

18th April – KS2 sports hall athletics / athletics final 

19th April – 2-3pm Badger class Mastering Number  

                        Parent / Carer Workshop 
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Photos from RAF Cosford and the ‘Eggstravaganza’: 
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